
TO THE MEMBERS OF FIFA 

Cireular no. 1598 

Zurieh, 11 Odober 2017 
SG/eojlsba/nakllni 

Suspension of the Pakistan Football Federation until further notice 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

FIF4 

We inlorm you that, based on the deeision taken by the Bureau 01 the FIFA Council on 10 Oetober 2017, 
the Pakistan Football Federation (PFF) has been suspended aeeording to Article 16 01 the FIFA Statutes 
until lurther notice. 

Consequently, the PFF loses all its membership rights as delined in the FIFA Statutes. The PFF 
representative and club teams are no longer entitled to take part in international competitions until the 
suspension is lilted . This also means that neither the PFF nor any 01 its members or officials may benelit 
Irom any development programme, course or training trom FIFA or the Asian Football Conlederation 
(AFC). Moreover, and in aceordanee with art. 16 par. 3 01 the FIFA Statutes, we remind you and your 
members not to entertain any sporting eontad with the PFF andlor its teams during its suspension. 

Finally, please be inlormed that the Bureau 01 the FIFA Couneil or the FIFA Couneil may lilt this 
suspension at any time belore the next FIFA Congress, in whieh event we will inlorm you accordingly. 

Thank you lor taking note 01 the above. 

Yours laithlully, 

FIFA 

Secretary General 

ce: FIFA Council 
Conlederations 
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